2 July 1952

Dear Kay:

E2C., .

Thank you for your note dated 5 June 1952, and especially for the data regarding Mary Stuart.

Since you were kind enough to volunteer to be of assistance in connection with obtaining books, etc., and since I am catching up on my history work, having reached the period of the American Revolution, you could be of service in my efforts to locate a copy of each of the following two books:

- 1) Entick's "New Spelling Dictionary" Editions before 1782.
- 2) Slater's "Telegraphic Code to Ensure Secrecy in the Transmission of Telegrams." Editions before 1880.

What I would like to have you do is to consult British Museum Catalog to see what they have and let me know the dates of the editions before the dates indicated above. Upon receipt of the information I will tell you what next I would like to do about these books.

Cordial greetings to you and to Sue.

Sincerely.